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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – Jan 14, 2017 

I. General  

 Gary Mayfield, Grand Knight, called the council meeting to order at 8:06 AM. 

 Bill Hensen offered the opening prayers.  

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance  

 The Grand Knight called for the role of officers, status is: (P = Present; A = Absence; E = Excused)  

 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary P Inside Guard A 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3
rd

 Year P 

Chancellor E Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year E 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1
st
 Year E 

 

 Past business meeting minutes for both November and December were read and approved. Bill Hensen 

provided the motion, Roger Giudici seconded, unanimously approved.  

  

II. Applications for Approval – Dennis Thumann  

 Currently none 

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Gary Mayfield   

 Correspondence:  

o Thank you note from Supreme for our $60.00 donation to the KOC United Charities Fund (see 

attachment pg.8).  

o Letter of Congratulations from Supreme to Robert Luckner for being named Supreme’s Family 

of the Month (see attachment pg.9). 

 Other  

o The District Deputy Meeting is to take place at Pax Christi on January 14 after our monthly 

business meeting. 

o Brennan Mendus has been named the council’s “Knight of the Year.”  

o Because Gary will be away, next month’s planning meeting will be held one week later on 

February 6, with the business meeting scheduled for the 11th.   

o St. Katherine Drexel Gala fundraiser is scheduled for February 24, the council has two tables. 

There is still room for three couples.   

o The council Christmas Party on December 9 was a big hit. The meal, the Keeping Christ in 

Christmas Poster Contest, and Santa, all contributed.  

 Pennies from heaven. 

 Knight of the Month for December – Richard Neuhalfen.  

 Family of the Month for December – The Gerbers.  
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IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek 

 None this month.  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery  

Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.7). 

o Bank Balance - $26,831.54; $26,564.09 ($267.43) * 

o Outstanding Checks - $11,797; 5,191.52 ($5,191.82) *   

o Hailey Funds - $1,312.06 

o Lady Knights - $846.25 

o Available Funds - $19,481.71; $19,214.96 ($266.75) * 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Dennis Thumann 

 Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.7). The figures are in balance with the Treasurer’s 

report.  

o Receipts - $1,498.67 

o Expenses - $3,143.00 

o Bank balance - $26,831.54; $26,564.09 ($267.43) * 

o There is a negative cash flow of ($1,644.33), the result of recent activity.  

 The difference is due to both administrative (typos), and transaction time delay activity. The 

discrepancies, however, have been rectified and all figures are currently in balance.  

 Council dues for calendar year 2017 are now due, the first billing statement notice was sent out on 

December 28.   

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees – Chris Kennedy/Paul Sciera/Joe Musso 

 The 2017 audit is scheduled for February 11.  

 Nothing else to report.  

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Tim Pimmel (given by Brennan Mendus) 

 The council is now supporting three new seminarians from St. Mary’s in Kansas; Andrew Koumis; Will 

Dwayer; and Timothy O’Connell.  

 Bill led the prayer for vocations. 

 

VIV. Committee Reports – Given by Bill Hensen  

a. Membership – Roger Giudici/Brennan Mendus 

 Exemplifications: 

o There is a combined 2nd and 3rd Degree exemplification scheduled for Jan 28, 2017 at St 

Augustine’s parish, 178 6th Ave, in Brighton. 

o Council First Degree Exemplifications;  

o None for February.   

o Mar 21, 7PM, candidate is Zach Conley.  

o Apr 8 – Possible exemplification, decision will be made by March 21 

o June 10 – Possible exemplification, decision will be made by May 16 

 First Degree Team. 

 Practice dates and times 

o January 17, 7PM. 

o May 16, 7PM 
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 Roger is soliciting members to join the team as understudies to the main cadre.  

 Prospective Form 100s.  

 Shawn Conley’s son Zach is now a definite, the exemplification is scheduled for March.    

 There maybe two others, Roger has for action to follow-up.  

 Roger is looking at doing a membership drive in March. Nevertheless, everyone’s help is needed in 

recruiting new members, and one of the best ways to recruit is to ask. 

 

b. Church Director Report – Dermot O’Doherty (given by Bill Hensen)  

 Sunday donuts are ongoing per the schedule. 

 The December 15 Advent Reconciliation Dinner was a big success, eight priests were served.  

 

c. Community Report – Bob Luckner/Ford Fay/Dan Doran (given by Bill Hensen) 

 40 Cans-For- Lent is scheduled for April 8.  

 Council is looking into doing an electronic equipment recycling weekend via the “All Green 

Recycle” company. This will be a fundraising event for the parish. A possible time frame is late 

April. On the day, there will be a need for manpower to load and unload items. Joe Regnery has for 

action.  

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera (given by Bill Hensen) 

 The next breakfast burrito event is scheduled for January 15.  

 A Denver Rescue Mission event is being planned, date is TBD.  

 Council monthly socials: 

 For January, the social will be the Pax Christi Volunteer Appreciation Dinner, scheduled for the 

20th.   

 February 17, time and place is TBD 

 For March, the social will be the Kennedy’s annual St Patrick Day party, scheduled for the 18th.  

 The 25
th

 Anniversary event is currently in the planning stages, Roger has for action.  

 There are five people on a planning committee.  

 One planning meeting has been held, others to follow.  

 

e. Family Report – Tony Mancuso 

 The first Spaghetti Dinner for 2017 is scheduled for January 28. Help is needed in all areas, a signup 

sheet has been sent out to the membership.  

 The council is soliciting the membership for additional ideas. 

 

f. Right to Life Report – Mike McGinnis (given by Bill Hensen) 

 Mike continues to encourage people to pray in front of the Planned Parenthood building.   

 Baptisms are being scheduled for the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays.  

 The 1
st
 is to be the 8:30AM mass. 

 The 3
rd

 is to be the 10:30AM mass.  

 “The Rose for Motherhood” program is ongoing.  

 

g. Youth Report – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati 

 The council college scholarship contest is planning to get underway.  

o Applications will be sent out very soon, NLT next month.  

o Contestants must have their entries in by April 5th.  

o Winner selection will take place after the April 8th business meeting.  
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 Gary suspended the meeting in order to give Chenele Shaw, Pax Director of Youth Ministry, an 

opportunity to give a short talk on her program. She covered the following items: 

o Goals, vision, and objectives for the ministry.  

o Some of the activities that the group are involved with: 

 Food drive and community outreach based initiatives. 

 Middle School Rally. 

 The high school discipleship group, which meets weekly on Thursdays 7-9pm. 

 The youth group (Lifeteen), it meets 2-3 times a month on Sundays from 6-8pm. 

 The middle school group (Edge), it meets 2-3 times a month on Sundays from 3-5pm. 

 Confirmation class meets once a month on Sundays from 3-7pm. 

o The current 2017 Youth Ministry calendar (if a council member would like a copy please 

email Ms. Shaw at ymdirector@paxchristi.org).  

o There is need for men to get involved in one or more of the scheduled events such as the 

monthly Confirmation classes.  

o In the spirit of quid-pro-quo, Roger Giudici solicited support from Chenele and the Youth 

Ministry to help as servers for the planned 25
th

 Council Anniversary dinner in July.  

o Gary also invited Chenele to attend one of our monthly planning meetings.  

o Alan reiterated the Youth Group’s need for help and assistance in making it a viable ministry.  

 

h. Newsletter  

 Gary continues to send in the meeting minutes/agenda as our newsletter, nothing else to report. 

 

X. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys 

 Being that we are involved in a number of activities that involves children and youths, Dave stressed the 

ongoing necessity in making sure our child protection certifications are current and up-to-date.  

 

XI. Unfinished Business 

 None.   

 

XII. New Business 

 The Pax Christi electronic equipment recycling event, previously discussed. 

 Per the advocate’s report, a Safe Environment training class is scheduled for February 18.   

 

XIII. 4th Degree Report – Dave Petteys 

 Due to the scheduled District Deputy meeting, the assembly met on January 7.  

 The assembly ushered and brought up the gifts for the January 8, 8:30AM mass.  

 The next one is scheduled for February 5, 8:30AM mass. 

 Father Krol would like the assembly to also get involved with the 10:30AM mass, and would 

involve just the presentation of the gifts no ushering.    

 Rosary event(s).  

 The assembly is sponsor for the “5th Sunday Rosary” event that is held after 5PM mass on Sunday. 

The next one is scheduled for January 29.  

 In time, the plan is to do the rosary at the 5PM Saturday mass, along with eventual expansion to 

every weekend.  

 This is in support of Supreme’s “Building the Domestic Church” program.  

 The assembly proposed to Father Bierbaum the idea of having a memorial mass once a quarter, Roger 

Giudici has for action.  

mailto:ymdirector@paxchristi.org
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 Father requested that perspective dates, to include mass intentions, be submitted to him for review 

and de-confliction of schedules, this is in the process of being done.   

 The intention of the first mass will be to honor all deceased council members. It had originally been 

scheduled for February 20, yet due to a schedule conflict it will now be held on March 4 at 9AM.  

 A 4
th

 Degree Exemplification is scheduled for February 25 at North Glenn.  

 Looking to provide an honor guard for Confirmation on May 24.  

 The assembly is looking into supporting, via sponsorship, the following activities: 

 The purchase of vestments for Father Bierbaum. 

 The purchase of a traveling mass kit.  

 In addition, Dennis Thumann mentioned that Howard Tanner, former council member and a long time 

Knight, who recently passed away in November, has been enrolled in the State’s Perpetual Society. As 

part of the enrollment, Howard will be given 100 masses and his widow will receive a certificate stating 

that he has been enrolled in the society. Roger added that other council members who have passed 

should also eventually be enrolled.   

 Assembly dues for calendar year 2017 are now due, the first billing statement notice has been sent.  

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary  

 None 

 

XV. District Deputy Report – Bernie Kuta 

 Bernie mentioned that he is is here for the District Deputy Meeting that will take place immediately 

following our business meeting. As part of his discussion, Bernie presented Gary Mayfield with the 

District 9 2015 – 2016 Columbia Founders Award for both Programs and Insurance. He stated that he is 

sorry that he does not attend more meetings, yet that is because from a management perspective our 

council is in good shape and, therefore, does not need any top level supervision from him. In addition, 

Bernie stated that Roger is the District 9 Warden and will represent Bernie at meetings he cannot attend.  

 

XVI. Good of the Order   

 Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

The topic for this month concerned the 9 Day Novena for National Unity, which started on January 12. 

The event is being supported by Supreme. In lieu of a discussion, Alan just went ahead and led the 

council in the Novena prayer (see attachment pg.10).  

 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and/or material 

assistance: Bridget Mosley, Loren Hensen, Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family and Calista, 

Dave Herskovits, Michael Lobo, Tom Sathre, Bob Ehle (good friends of Ben Stancati), George Hensen, 

Kattie Martindale (Ron Gerber’s granddaughter ), Kathy Spence, Ilene Mayfield, (Gary’s sister-in-law), 

Frank Hensen, Herb Engler, Monic Conley, Brian Schessor, Jan Regnery  (Joe’s mom), Larry Call, 

Emma Eldridge,  (Joe Regnery’s mother-in-law), Ken Tahmassebi (Gary’s good friend ), Ben Stancati, 

Ann Sears, Kathy Martz, Brian Murphy, Art Meyers, Joyce Noyce, Joe Musso, Homer Alvarado 

(Homar’s father), William Otstott (Ben’s brother-in-law), Quientin Zimmerman (good friend of Gary 

Mayfield who passed) members of our council that have passed, and those on the parish prayer chain.  

 

XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek (given by Gary Mayfield)  

 As part of the closing prayer, Gary read out of the KOC blue prayer book for January 14. 
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Meeting adjourned at 9:18 AM. Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati 

 

-----Attachments/Correspondence/ Other Documents----- 
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Financial Reports (Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s) 
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